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City Hall Hours:  Mon Wed Fri   9am – 2pm 
City Council meetings are the first Monday of the month at 5:30pm. 
Meetings are currently held remotely via audio/video teleconference. 

CITY DIRECTORY 

City Hall: 541-782-3983 
47441 Westoak Rd 

cityhall@ci.westfir.or.us 
www.ci.westfir.or.us 

Mayor: 

 Melody Cornelius 
mayor@ci.westfir.or.us 

Councilors: 

 D’Lynn Williams 
541-782-2080 

 Nicole Davis 
ndavis@ci.westfir.or.us 

 Edward Johnstone 
counciloredward@gmail.com 

 Kelly Packard 
kpackard@ci.westfir.or.us 

Notice of Public Hearing 

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the City of Westfir Planning Commission will 
conduct a public hearing on MONDAY, November 22, 2021, at 5:30 p.m. in  
order to hear the following cases: 

1. A request for a site review permit approval by the Westfir Planning Commission to 
remodel an existing structure at 47395 Westoak Road, Westfir, for a market, bike 
shop, residential apartment, tap bar and stage. 

2. A request for a conditional use permit approval by the Westfir Planning Commission 
for a campground on Tax Lots 119 and 129. Tax Lot 119 has a street address of 
47415 Westoak Road, Westfir and is occupied with a 400 square foot structure built 
in 1940. 

The meeting will be an audio/visual teleconference with an option for  
in-person comments. Interested persons can offer their comments by attending 
the public hearing online at https://us02web.zoom.us/j/82885900211, using 
their computer, smart phone, or tablet; by phone by calling +1 253-215-8782, 
meeting ID 828 8590 0211; OR in person at City Hall at 47441 Westoak Road. 

Due to the space limitations required by social distancing, you are encouraged to 
sign up in advance to comment in person by calling the office at 541-782-3983 or 
by emailing cityhall@ci.westfir.or.us. If the room is at capacity, you may have to 
wait in the hall until you are called to testify. Masks or facial coverings are  
required of all persons attending in person. 

Written comments can be submitted prior to the public hearing in the following 
manner: 

1) Personally delivered to Westfir City Hall at 47441 Westoak Rd. 
2) Mailed to Westfir City Hall, P.O. Box 296, Westfir, OR 97492. 
3) Emailed to cityhall@ci.westfir.or.us . 

A copy of the applications, all documents and evidence relied upon by the  
applicants and applicable criteria are available for inspection, plus the staff  
report and draft findings, at least seven days prior to the hearing date and  
can be reviewed free of charge at City Hall between the hours of 9:00 a.m.  
to 2:00 p.m., MWF or on the City website at www.ci.westfir.or.us . 

City Hall will 

be closed   

Friday,  

November 26. 

Happy  

Thanksgiving! 

Veterans Day 
November 11 
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Septic Tips 

 Keep it Protected—Get it Inspected! 
Have your septic tank inspected and pumped  
out by a licensed septic tank contractor as  
needed (on average every three to five 
years). 

 Don’t Strain your Drain! 
Use water efficiently to avoid overtaxing 
your system. Fix household leaks, run the 
dishwasher and clothes washer only on full 
loads, and consider installing high-efficiency 
fixtures. 

 Think at the Sink! 
Don’t pour grease, fats, or harmful chemicals  
like paints and solvents down your sink. They 
can clog or harm your system. 

 Don’t Overload the Commode! 
Do not flush non-degradable items such as  
dental floss, diapers, coffee grounds, or  
feminine hygiene products. 

 Shield your Field! 
Care for your drainfield by only planting 
grass, not driving or parking on it, and reduc-
ing roof and surface water drainage near the 
drainfield. 

Volunteer to  
Decorate the Bridge and Portal! 

The Bridge Lighting Festival will probably 
not be held again this year for lack of a 
volunteer organizer. Regardless, we will 
be decorating and hanging lights for 
everyone’s enjoyment. 

A work party to hang lights and  
decorations is tentatively scheduled for  
November 27 at noon. Please join us! 

Backyard Burn Season is Open 

Please be sure to purchase your 
2021–2022 burn permit at City Hall  
for $6, or $3 for seniors. 

ALWAYS call LRAPA before you burn: 

541-726-3976 (press 5 for Westfir) 

Only burn dry, woody yard debris. 
LRAPA permit required for tree removal 
and slash burns. No burning of 
building materials, plastic, 
hazardous waste or  
household garbage. 

Illegal burning is subject to 
fines of $50 to $250. 

DonΩt Forget to Turn Your 

Clocks Back! 

Daylight Saving Time ends  

Sunday, November 7 at 2:00 a.m. 


